

October 4, 2022 Managed Long-Term Services and Supports Subcommittee Meeting – Accommodation Request

This email is to notify you that the next Managed Long-Term Services and Supports (MLTSS) Subcommittee meeting will be held on <u>Tuesday, October 4, 2022</u>, in the PA Department of Education's Honors Suite, 1st floor, at 333 Market Street Tower in Harrisburg, and as a webinar with remote streaming, from 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

If you plan to attend in person and need an American Sign Language (ASL) interpreter and/or another accommodation, including an alternative method for submitting questions or comments about meeting topics, please send an email to RA-PWCHC@pa.gov no later than September 20, 2022, so an ASL interpreter or other accommodations can be scheduled.

To register for the Webinar, please click on this <u>webinar registration</u> link. After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the webinar.

Remote captioning and streaming services will be provided. If you require these services, please click on this remote captioning and streaming services link.

A listserv has been established for ongoing updates on the CHC program. It is titled OLTL-COMMUNITY-HEALTHCHOICES, please visit the ListServ Archives page at http://listserv.dpw.state.pa.us to update or register your email address.

Please share this email with other members of your organization as appropriate. Also, it is imperative that you notify the Office of Long-Term Living for changes that would affect your provider file, such as addresses and telephone numbers. Mail to/pay to addresses, email addresses, and phone numbers may be updated electronically through ePEAP, which can be accessed through the PROMISe™ provider portal. For any other provider file changes please notify the Bureau of Fee for Service Programs Enrollment and Certification Section at 1-800-932-0939 Option # 1